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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To consider and approve the Ribble Valley Borough Council Building Control Service Plan 2009/11.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities

· Council Ambitions – This key service document sets out how this Council is to fulfil its statutory duties in relation to Building Control “to help make peoples lives safer and healthier”.

· Community Objectives – To promote safe and healthier life by ensuring all new building work is of a high standard and accessible to all.

· Corporate Priorities – To provide a safe environment accessible to all.  

· Other Considerations - None

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
In order to assist Ribble Valley Borough Council to meet the requirements for comprehensive performance and be transparent in its service delivery objectives, an annual service plan has been prepared for implementation this year.

2.2
The initial draft plan is plan was considered and approved in principle by a working group of Members in 2008.  Subsequently, the plans were considered by CMT on 21 January 2009.  It was requested to focus on potential savings and any growth items identified in the   plans.

3
ISSUES

3.1
The reports are attached as an appendix to this report.

3.2
Members may note that last year one of the key issues relating to the Building Control service was the appointment of a Training Building Inspector and I am pleased to report that this post has now been appointed.  One of the key issues in this service plan relates to the introduction of a system to enable building control applications to be available on line. 

3.3
The main objective in the Development Control Service Plan is to maintain the performance level in relation to the determination of planning applications. In order to continue to achieve the plan identifies the need to consider the retention of the staff currently on fixed term contracts.

3.4
The principle issues in the Forward Plan Service Plan relate to the progress of the LDF and the relevant funding to enable the production of appropriate documents and development of the regeneration activities. In order to deliver this service the plan identifies the need to consider the retention of the post of Senior Planning Officer which is currently a fixed term contract.

3.5
A copy of this document will also be placed the Ribble Valley Borough Council website for reference purposes.

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications

· Resources – The documents identify a number of resource issues as set out in the relevant sections of the service plans.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – None.

· Political – None.

· Reputation – This document meets the Council's obligation in relation to producing a comprehensive document stating its intentions in relation to service and delivery.

5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
5.1
Approve the documents for implementation on the next financial year within available resources.

DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES 

For further information please ask for John Macholc, extension 4502 or Colin Hirst, extension 4503.

DECISION 
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